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Middlesex Governing Body Meeting Minutes 

April 10, 2023          
 
 

   Mayor Lewis called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. and gave the 
invocation. Members present were Commissioners Danny Alford,  Cherrye 

Davis,  J.W.McClenny, and Harold Meacombs.  Commissioner Ann Lewis was 
not present.  Police Chief Joe Amos was present.  Public Works Supervisor 
James Liles was present.  Hannah Camarena from the Spring Hope Enterprise 

was also present.   There were three guest at this meeting. 
             

   The March meeting minutes were unanimously approved as presented 
in a motion by Commissioner Alford and seconded by Commissioner McClenny.   

 

 The meeting agenda was approved in a motion by Commissioner 
Meacombs and seconded by Commissioner Davis.  The vote was unanimous.        
 

Gloria Vinson, The Town Clerk, reviewed the March financials, which 
were unanimously approved as presented in a motion by Commissioner Alford 

and seconded by Commissioner McClenny.     
 
For the month of March there were no new in town house permits and 

there were 2 modular homes outside of town permits. There were 4 
miscellaneous permits issued. 

    
In old business, we received 2 new police cars, a new public works truck, 

and a generator.  They were displayed out back of the building for public 

viewing.      
   
In new business, the police department updated the past police 

department’s policy manual with current changes and past mistakes that had 
been made in the old manual.   Commissioner Davis made the motion to accept 

the updated manual.  Commissioner McClenny seconded the motion and it was 
unanimous.     

 

There were two public comments at this meeting. 
 
After public comments section Mayor Lewis declared public comment 

section closed. Mayor Lewis discussed a few items that will increase their 
contracts with us that we knew about so far:  (GFL will increase at 3%, 

Envirolink will increase at 4%, Southern Corrosion will increase at 6%, City of 
Raleigh will increase .04 per CCF=748 gallons).       
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      The budget workshop is scheduled for May 8th at the next town board 
meeting when we will have a hard copy of the budget.  The employees 
insurance & salaries will be discussed in a closed session.  Commissioner 

Meacombs made the motion to have the budget workshop May 8th next meeting 
and it was seconded by Commissioner McClenny.  The vote was unanimous.  

 

     With no further business, Commissioner Davis moved to adjourn the 
meeting. Commissioner Alford seconded and the vote was unanimous.  

 
 
 

 
    Gloria Vinson, Town Clerk/Finance Officer 
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